1. Denise reported that open enrollment is scheduled for Oct. 26 — Nov. 20. Testing of the ADP
system is happening this week and information sessions will be available for VSU faculty/staff.
3. Approval of the Minutes of September 8, 2009 meeting of the Council on Staff Affairs. A change

in the minutes was noted by Terence: to replace Mike’s name with Kathy’s as contributor of P & T Appeals
Committee Report. The minutes were approved with that change.  Standing Committees

A. Membership Committee
1. Employee of the Semester — Denise Bogart
Employee of the Semester process has been announced to the campus. Denise will be sending out
reminder emails. Friday, Oct. 23 is deadline for submission. Denise will also work with John to do
more marketing. EOS awards will be presented at the Nov. 10 COSA meeting.
Bobby suggested we look at increasing the award dollar amount. A motion was made that COSA
supplement money to assist the committee for awards basket. Motion passed. Adjusting the amount
will be discussed for future semesters.
2. Elections — Terence Sullivan
No report.
B. Staff Appreciation Week Committee — Terence Sullivan
1. Update on plans — Tues., Nov. 17 — Fri., Nov. 20 is Staff Appreciation week. The 17" will be
covered by students, the 18" by community, and the 19" by Deans/Directors and Dept Heads.



The 20™ will be the President’s cookout. Teams have been established to cover the different
aspects.
C. COSA on the Move — Terence Sullivan
1. Update on chicken dinner fundraiser — Thurs., Nov. 5 is the fundraiser date. Terence has a proof
of the ticket which he will get approved by Richard. Each COSA member will be receiving 20 tickets to
sell. The decision was made to stay with chicken. Pickup locations will be at Plant Operations and the
UC. Final count needs to be to Sodexho by Nov. 2

D. Welfare Committee
1. Retirement Walkway — Bobby Flowers
Committee is meeting October 13 to determine where the walkway is going and what the
plans are for moving forward.
a. Retirement Association — Judy Hart
There will be a meeting on October 15 following the Benefits Fair.
E. Policy Committee — Carolyn Glock
No report.
F. Publicity Committee — Yvonne LeRoy-Landers
Yvonne wants to send an update email out. Please get any information you want included to
her.
G. USG Staff Conference — John Wright
Bobby and Terence are meeting on Thurs. Oct. 15. With the travel restrictions, should a more centrally
located campus host the conference? A motion was passed that we change the conference to one day in
a more centrally located location. Terence and Bobby will pass this on at the meeting.
Ad Hoc — Yvonne LeRoy-Landers & Terence Sullivan
A. TAPA - Yvonne discussed the TAPA form. Please send any suggestions/ changes to Yvonne. COSA
members should look at the form/procedures and vote on at the Nov. 10 meeting. She has asked
Emp. & Org. Dev. to handle the form collection along with their responsibilities for TAP. They would
then pass on the applicants to the TAPA committee for voting. We currently have a guaranteed
commitment of $1,500. A discussion took place regarding amount of times an individual employee
could receive the TAPA award in one calendar year. COSA will send an email to all TAP participants
informing them of this new award.






